
630 Jeffco Boulevard, Arnold, Missouri  63010 Phone (636) 296-8600

March 22, 2022

Mr. Blake Toliver
Rochelle Municipal Utilities
700 West Second Avenue
PO Box 456
Rochelle, IL  61068

Ref: 2199K003 – Power Plant Transformer Upgrades
Installation Contract Recommendation

Dear Mr. Toliver:

The RMU received and opened bids on March 17, 2022 for the installation of the power 
plant transformers installation.  A total of two (2) bids were received and have been 
reviewed for completeness and ability to meet specification requirements.

Bidder Total Bid Price Notes
Tri-City Electric $3,256,000.00 Clarifications Listed
Morse Electric $3,865,595.00 Clarifications Listed

The bid from Tri-City Electric was the apparent low bid for Specification 2199K003, no
major exceptions were listed, except for lead-time on materials. Tri-City has a good list of 
reference completed projects.  The company appears to be in good standing and employs 
certified and trained
craftsmen.

The engineers estimate of two million dollars was generated for the power plant 
transformer installation only, and this bid includes the four distribution backup 
transformers.  Therefore, we recommend awarding the contract to Tri-City and 
proceeding with the installation, as these backups are critical to reliable power supply.

With RMU’s approval, release, and financial approval; BHMG can assist with issuing 
contract documents.  Should you have any questions concerning the bids or the project, 
please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely:
BHMG Engineers, Inc.

Jason F. Jackson, P.E.
Enclosures: Bid tab, bid evaluation and Quotes
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